
United States Department of the Interior 
BUREAU OF SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENTAL ENFORCEMENT 

Alaska OCS Region 
380 I Centerpoint Drive, Suite 500 

Anchorage, Alaska 99503-5823 

Robert Province, Land Manager 
Eni US Operating Co. Inc. 
3800 Centerpoint Drive, Suite 300 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Dear Mr. Province: 

FEB 2 7 2017 

We have completed ow- review of the Unit Agreement (UA), Unit Operating Agreement (UOA), 
and initial Plan of Unit Operations (PUO) submitted by Eni on December 20, 2016 to support 
fo rmation of the Harrison Bay Block 6423 Unit. Eni has addressed our comments (conveyed via 
letter dated January 31, 201 7) on the UA. Therefore in accordance with 30 CFR 250. I 303(c), the 
UA is approved. The initial PUO (revised version submitted February 24, 2017) is also 
approved, with an expiration date of December 19, 2017. Please file an updated plan of 
operations with this office at least 60 days prior to expiration of the initial PUO. 

We had also issued conunents on the UOA in our January 31, 2017 letter to Eni . We consider 
those comments to have been advisory in nature since, in accordance with 30 CFR 250.130l (e), 
no approval of the UOA is needed for this unit. 

This unit document approval letter completes fo rmation of the Harrison Bay Block 6423 Unit, 
which is comprised of Outer Continental Shelf Leases Y-1 703, Y-1704, Y-1705, Y-1 75 1, Y-
1752, Y-1753, Y-1 754, Y- 1756, Y-1 757, Y-1771, Y-1772, Y-1779, and Y-1780. This unit has 
an effective date of February 24, 20 I 7. 

Please contact Kyle Monkelien with any questions at (907) 334-5307 or via e-mail at 
kyle.monkelien@bsee.gov. 

cc: David Johnston, RSLP, BOEM 

Sincerely, 

z~~ 
Kevin J Pendergast, PE CPG 
Regional Supervisor, Field Operations 


